SOUTHERN NEW JERSEY CHAPTER 6

Of the

NATIONAL INSTITUTE OF GOVERNMENTAL PURCHASING

Minutes of Regular Meeting on April 19, 2006 at the Crab Trap Restaurant 

The Chapter President, Theresa Thompson called the meeting to order at 6:30.  Theresa thanked everyone for attending and asked Susan Riis to give the invocation, which was followed by the flag salute lead by Gary Callender.  Board Members present this evening were Gordon Ball, Palma Conover, Tammy Fetherman, Judson Moore, Theresa Thompson, Bonnie Tiemann, Rob Campbell and Tom Hassett.

Member Introductions

Theresa asked that we take time to go around the room and introduce ourselves and state the entity we are from.  Theresa welcomed our new members and thanked all for attending.  There were 43 attendees this evening.  

Announcement on Appointment

Theresa congratulated Shari Woodrow on her appointment as Purchasing Agent of Cape May County MUA.  Good luck Shari and again congratulations!

Secretary’s Report
Tammy Fetherman reported that the minutes from our February 22, 2006 meeting are available as a handout.  A motion was made by Frank Hartman to accept the minutes, which was seconded by Tom Hassett.  All were in favor.  

Treasurer’s Report

Judson Moore distributed copies of March’s Treasurer Report.  There were no questions. 

Frank Hartman made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report as submitted, which was seconded by Susan Riis.  All were in favor.

Guest Speaker

Bonnie Tiemann introduced our guest speaker, Hank Schwedes from the Division of Pension and Benefits.  Mr. Schwedes thanked us for this opportunity to speak again on behalf of the Division of Pensions and Benefits.  Handouts were provided with valuable contact information and excellent references.  Pension Administrators were invited to contact Mr. Schwedes at any time with questions.   He is available for your support and can be reached by email at hank.schwedes@treas.state.nj.us or your can also contact him via telephone at 609-777-2112.

Mr. Schwedes discussed his first issue, which in pension language is referred to as Chapter 221. He brought attention to an article, which was distributed as a handout that was written by Lou Neely, Administrator of East Brunswick.  In the article there is discussion about preserving your pension benefit for your beneficiary or survivor.  To do this, when you get close to retirement you must file your “Application for Retirement” to the Division in advance.   Chapter 221 passed in the late 1990’s states that if a person is qualified for retirement, if their Application for Retirement is on file and they die before retirement, their beneficiary has a choice.  The beneficiary can choose the active death benefit (Life Insurance), a one-time payment; which is three times the employee’s salary and get paid up front or they can choose to receive a lifetime pension benefit in recurring monthly payments.  This choice would be in the hands of your beneficiary with a couple of provisos: 

1. You must be eligible for retirement at the time of death in order for your beneficiary to be entitled to choose either active death benefit or lifetime pension benefit payments monthly.  

2. If you do qualify for retirement, over 25 years service and over 60 years old, go ahead and file your “Application for Retirement”.  This enables your beneficiary to have this choice.  If you die before your stated retirement date the beneficiary would have to wait until the stated retirement date to get the active death benefit.  

The suggestion of the Division conveyed by Mr. Schwedes is to apply a year before your anticipated retirement date.  Changes in retirement dates can be made through the Division with 4-5 months advance notice.  This is one way to preserve your benefits for your survivor.

Mr. Schwedes stated that the second issue he wanted to discuss is the rumor of changes to the Pension laws with regard to changing formula calculations for retirement benefits and the official retirement age.  There have not been any changes to the Pension laws approved at this time.  There is no guarantee what the legislators will approve, however, at this time there is no change.

Mr. Schwedes thanked us again for this opportunity and good company.  

May Meeting

Theresa reported that a May meeting would be held as a membership drive.  The meeting will be May 17, 2006 at the Crab Trap Restaurant.  Current members are invited to bring potential new members.  Our membership is open to Governmental Procurement Officials (School Boards, Fire Districts, Municipalities, Authorities, etc.).  The fee to attend this meeting is only $25.00.  Please support this cause and invite an associate to share some networking, good company and great food!  Hope to see you all there.

Executive Director’s Report

CPPB Training

Gordon Ball reported that CPPB training will be available on June 9, 2006 in Atlantic City.  If anyone is interested in attending please contact any board member.  CPPO training will commence in the fall.

Newsletter

Gordon asked for suggestions/information to include in our Newsletter.  We are in the process of adding the Newsletter to our website, www.sjnigp.org.  Please visit the website as it has been recently modified.  The National Chapter website is www.nigp.org for additional information.

NIGP National Conference

Gordon reported that the NIGP National Conference is in Tampa Florida on August 5-9.  We have forwarded information in our Newsletter to the membership and hope to see many familiar faces there.  

Rutgers Spring Conference

Gordon reported that the Rutgers Conference will be held at the Sheraton in Atlantic City on May 2-3, 2006.  There are close to 200 registered attendees and over a dozen vendors.  The conference schedule is available as a handout this evening.

Senate Bill 364

Gordon reported that the Governor signed Senate Bill 364 (Assembly Bill No. 1967) which permits purchases from Federal Procurement Programs (GPA).  Rules and regulations must first be written and approved by DCA before we can start utilizing the programs.  There seems to be some difficulties with getting this done promptly, therefore, will most likely be a topic Joe Valenti will be discussing at the Rutgers Conference.

Region II NIGP Conference

Gordon stated that the NIGP Region II Conference will be held in New Castle Delaware on October 26-27, 2006.  Details will follow.

Member Update

Gordon announced that Lou Wagenheim is hospitalized at the Atlantic City Medical Center.  He is progressing and hopes to come home some time this week.  Get Well Soon Lou, we miss you!

New Business   

Theresa asked if anyone had any new business to be discussed or questions, etc..  There was no comment.

Conclusion

Theresa reminded everyone that the NIGP dinner registration forms as well as the minutes of our meetings are posted on the SJNIGP web site (www.sjnigp.org). A motion to adjourn was made by Frank Hartman and seconded by Bonnie Tiemann.  Meeting adjourned at 7:02

Respectfully submitted,








Tammy Fetherman

Tammy Fetherman

Secretary

